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September 5th, 2018


            Meeting Minutes

 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Vaughn Rasband, Brent Broadhead, and Darrel Nish, Mike Smith – Excused
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece, Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-Dave Hendricksen-excused. 
Public: Grant & Debbie Strong, Terry Shoemaker, Bob Kowallis, Neal Burton
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Vaughn Rasband
Opening Prayer: Darrel Nish
Meeting Minutes for August 2018: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the minutes for August 2018, Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Financials for August 2018: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the Financials for August 2018, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The Financials for August 2018 are approved.
Public Comment: Bob Kowallis states he was reading through the minutes from the previous meeting and wanted to give his advice there were a couple issues where the town council had suggested getting the town attorney involved and he feels that you should contact the people and work with them instead of going to the attorney. Mayor Kozlowski explains that they have all been contacted several times and most of those issue have since been resolved. Bob Kowallis also states that for the road issue or possible solution that the town should seek help for road base from Staker & Parson Companies. He also asks about the sewer situation and what was going on with that. Mayor Kozlowski states that we would go over that later on in the agenda. Bob states that he has nothing further.
County Health Department Report – Neal Burton states that the health department reports that last year they had reports of the algal bloom in the Jordanelle and Deer Creek reservoirs but to his knowledge there has been none this year. He also reports that the Hospital expanded their clinical services and added a new waiting area for people waiting for appointments. Mr. Burton hands the council a brochure telling about these issues and states that the council could read about a couple other interesting issues if they wanted to and that was all he had at this time. 
Soldier Hollow School- Morgan Murdock did not make is so this items was dropped from the agenda.

Neal Burton states since he didn’t make it to the meeting he would excuse himself since he wanted to hear what they were going to address.

Housing Report & Discussion for Vertical Gardens- Debbie Strong explains after handing out a copy of an article, that they have been building their business in Charleston and originally they had hoped to have the business up and running and a home built on their property by now. She explained that their main accounts did not come on board until later than they had expected and then they still needed a 6 months waiting period before they could provide financials to the lending facility. In the mean time they have been working with Ryan Starks who was helping them locate more funding by applying to make their property an enterprise zone and if they could do that they would qualify for a tax credit which would help them considerably. Debbie Strong passed out copies of the explanation of the enterprise zone, a letter from First Utah Bank, an additional article, and a Heber Valley Life book that The Strong’s were featured in. At this point Vaughn Rasband and Darrel Nish both expressed that they didn’t feel comfortable doing this because the Strong’s  had not met their two prior commitments to the town, 1st  the original agreement and the 2nd  the extension granted by the council to be terminate at the end of the year. So they are concerned that at the end of the year they wouldn’t feel comfortable extending it again. Debbie Strong states she isn’t here seeking an extension but only to ask the town to grant their property an enterprise zone and report on their progress. After more discussion Mayor Kozlowski asks the board for a motion. Vaughn hesitantly makes a motion to approve the Strong’s property to be reclassified as an enterprise zone, and again expresses their noncompliance if their home is not built in time to satisfy their prior agreement. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous and the council wishes them good luck with their ventures. 
Fireworks Proposal For 2019- Arlene Buehler informs the council that the estimated cost for 2019 fireworks is $5,934.92 with the early discount applied which is about the same as last years of $6,000.00 and she will send a letter to the train asking if they still wanted to donate towards this cost.

Darrel Nish makes a motion to accept this proposal. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The Proposal is accepted.

Park Rental Contract Revision- Arlene Buehler states she has made the changes to the rental contract that the council wanted and had decided upon at the previous meeting. Arlene Buehler requests their approval on the draft. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to approve the draft. Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.

Park Picnic Tables- Darrel Nish reports that for Swiss Days they had a lot of moving the tables around and the town had 3 large heavy wooden tables that are really not needed especially since Midway wanted to store their surplus tables at the park allowing the town to have use of them year round accept of course during Swiss Days. Darrel ask permission to donate the tables maybe to the school or some worthy facility. Brent Broadhead states we shouldn’t donate government money so we can’t donate them. Brent Broadhead also states he feels the best idea is to put them up for bid and they would go to the highest bidder. Brian Preece states that the state would allow us to donate surplus items such as this to other government entities. He also states that to make sure there are not questions the safe things to do is put it up to the highest bidder and then if we don’t get any bids then you can donate them to the school since it is a government facility as well. The council decides that they would put it up for bid and asks the clerk to prepare for this process. Bob Kowallis asks to remind the council that last year when they replaced the lights throughout the facility that the old ones are still there and could be put up for bid as well.
Discussion with Possible Decision for Sewer to Commercial Property on 3000 South- Mayor Kozlowski explains that the property up on 3000 south is going to be developed eventually one way or another and advises the council that we could either have a say in the development or just sit back and let them develop what they want. She would prefer having a say in it and hopefully being able to have them put in revenue based business rather than storage units and warehouses like the previous one. The only way to get any revenue based business they need sewer and water. She would like the council’s permission to investigate the possibility of sewer being brought up the highway to the commercial property only. Without it the developers can’t really put in nay business that would bring the town any revenue or benefits including a service station that they had previously wanted to put in on that corner. Brent Broadhead states he doesn’t think she should do anything. After some discussion Vaughn Rasband makes a motion giving the Mayor permission to investigate the possibilities and bring her findings back to the council for their review. Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             Absent       
Council Member Brent Broadhead
 

  X





Council Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Council Member Darrel Nish 

   X







Council Member Mike Smith 
  



 X





Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Motion carries.

Staff Reports: Brent Broadhead- none. Vaughn Rasband –Reports that the manure pile at Sage creek has finally been removed, it’s building up again already but at least it was removed. Vaughn also suggests that we put the premises occupation on the agenda for next month and discuss doing away with them all together. Darrel Nish reports that Swiss Days went well and they were able to get all of the tables where they needed for the event. Mayor Kozlowski – states that after speaking with the Water Conservancy Dist. Both the CWCD and she would like someone to attend the meetings when needed regarding a new hook-up or related issue. After some discussion it is decided that the council will take turns when they are available to attend. Arlene Buehler – nothing to report and moves to adjourn.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

